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Frequently asked questions
Is a phone call enough to explain my child’s absence?

A phone call will be accepted but an email or letter protects your rights  
if further action is taken about your child’s absence. An email or letter will 
help verify your identity as the child’s parent/carer 

Can I take my child on holiday in term time?

The Scottish Government state that term time holidays should be classified 
as unauthorised absence. Only in exceptional family circumstance, such as 
a serious domestic crisis, will the family holiday be recorded as authorised 
absence 

How will I know if I have been referred to the Attendance Review 
Committee?

At each stage of the procedure parents/carers will be informed in writing 
and may be asked to appear in person. 

Could I be referred to the Attendance Review Committee even if I feel 
I’ve done everything possible to get my child to attend?

The committee will want to know what steps you have taken. 

Will my doctor be informed of the result of any medical examination?

The report from the examination will be sent to your child’s doctor 

What will happen when my child is referred to the Children’s 
Reporter?

The Children’s Reporter will write to you to tell you a referral has been 
made. The Children’s Reporter will carry out investigations based on 
reports from a range of sources such as school, Social Work Services  
and other agencies

When investigations are completed the decision will be made whether  
or not to arrange a Children’s Hearing. You will be informed in writing. 
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What about family holidays during term-time?

Schools will not normally give a family permission to take pupils out of 
school for holidays during term-time. This means that if your child is off 
school because you are away on holiday the school will record this as 
an unauthorised absence. It is up to education authorities to decide what 
sanctions they will use if there is an unauthorised absence.

There are some circumstances where permission might be given for 
a holiday during term-time. This would include when:

  A family needs time together to recover from distress.

  A family holiday is restricted to term-time because of the parent’s job 
(for example a parent is in the armed services or emergency services).

  There are other circumstances considered to be exceptional.

For more information about other reasons for your child being off school 
during term-time see the earlier section called: Is it ever alright for my child 
to be off school?
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